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Bayan to Malacañang: Go after Garci, not Laarni and Rez

Instead of going after its list of usual suspects, Malacañang should
concentrate on surfacing former COMELEC Commissioner Virgilio
Garcillano.

This was the statement of the Bagong Alyansang Makabayan after news
reports indicated that the former commissioner was missing or may have
already left the country.

"Why is Malacañang going after the likes of Laarni Enriquez and Rez
Cortez when the Garcillano himself is out there missing? He's the one
the government should be after . The administration would do a great
service to the country if they could produce Garcillano before the
House probe begins.," said Bayan secretary general Renato M. Reyes,
Jr.

Reyes believes that Garcillano provides half of the answers to the
controversial taped conversation believed to be between the president
and the former commissioner. The Bayan leader lamented Malacañang's
lack of interest in securing or investigating Garcillano by showing
more interest in going its after favorite whipping boys in the
Opposition.

"If Garcillano remains missing or has slipped out of the country,
there can only be two conclusions. One, Malacañang is so incompetent
that it would let an important personality like Garcillano to just
slip away. Two, Malacañang abetted Garcillano's escape so that the
administration can cover its tracks. Either way, Malacañang would face
more questions from the public," Reyes said.

"As long as Garcillano remains missing, Malacañang will be hard
pressed for more answers. All questions will now be centered on
Arroyo," he added.

Reyes also pointed out that if the Bureau of Immigration could place
Samuel Ong on its hold departure list, then it should have done the
same to Garcillano since the latter is also a crucial piece of the
puzzle involving the tapes.

"By Malacañang's own actions, people are being led to believe that our
government is either incompetent or is engaged in another massive
cover up of the truth. This scandal has blown up in the faces of
Palace officials from day one. People are growing impatient with the
president," Reyes said.

No sense of humor

That impatience might soon be transformed into more mass actions.
Various groups including Bayan and the election watchdog Patriots are
set to announce tomorrow plans for a nationwide protest action next
week. The message of the mass action will focus on bringing out the
truth on the tapes. The action would cap three consecutive days of
hearings at the Lower House.

"Various groups and individuals have all called upon the president to
speak out on the issue of the tapes. The calls will have to be louder
since the president may not be listening. We will have to come out in
huge numbers so that the message can get across loud and clear," Reyes
said.

"The action would be militant, peaceful and yes, humorous and fun.
This is in sharp contrast to Malacañang absence of any sense of humor.
A government that gets upset over text jokes is patently insecure and
incapable of governing," Reyes added. ###
